Immanuel Lutheran School Home of the Eagles



417 High Ave. P.O. Box 448 Gaylord, MN 55334 507-237-2804

The school day begins at 8:25am and ends at 3:25pm

<u>Lunch Menu</u>: October 15 – 17, 2018

Monday- Macaroni & cheese, peas, broccoli, pear sauce, butter/jelly sandwich, milk

Tuesday- Sloppy Joes, bun, carrots, baked beans,

banana, milk

Wednesday- Pizza burger/bun, lettuce/spinach, corn, applesauce, milk

*C[©] [©] KIE DAY

Thursday- Friday: NO SCHOOL

ILS Calendar

October 13- Volleyball Tournament at MVL

October 14- K-8 Sings and Rings 9 am @ ILC

October 15- Butterbraid Fundraiser begins

Flu shots - 1pm

Mother/Daughter Volleyball game

October 16 -CHAPEL/STAMP CLUB

Lifetouch pictures

October 17- 3hr. EARLY DISMISSAL (12:25pm)

October 18 & 19 – NO SCHOOL (MN So. Dist. Ed.

Conf., MEA)

October 24 – Pumpkin Carving **If you have medium-sized pumpkins, please bring to school.

October 26 – Fall Carnival

October 31- End of Butterbraid Fundraiser

November 2 – End of 1st Quarter

Chapel

The Military offering on Friday amounted to \$19.15 raising the grand total to \$321.18. Chapel will be on **Tuesday next week, Oct. 16.**

Newsletter

No. 6, October 12, 2018 "God is our refuge & strength, a very present help in trouble."

www.ilsgaylord.org Immanuel@ilsgaylord.org

From the Principal's Office

Just a reminder that 5th – 8th will ring bells for pre-service music this Sunday and K-8 will be singing during church.

I wanted to update you on our Walking Club in the mornings. October has added another 134 miles to our trip. So we have walked 340.8 miles so far!! We are only 198 miles from Mt. Rushmore© We have already walked past Duluth (thankfully not in the weather there this week) or past Fargo, ND. We are only 25 miles from Lincoln, NE! It's fun to put it into perspective for the students with place they know.

Tuition and Lunch bills came home this week. Please return payment to office.

Piano Lessons

Because of a family moving away, there are 2 openings for piano lessons at Immanuel Lutheran Church on Mondays after school, beginning Nov. 5. Contact Jeanne Bruss (jeannepiano88@gmail.com or 507-317-1965) if you are interested.

Classroom News

Mrs. Selle's News: PreK 3 & Toddlers:

Our weekly theme is fire safety. On Tuesday we talked about fire and then painted our own fires with the colors orange and red. We practiced stop, drop, and roll. If we were ever on fire we would know what to do! The children worked on counting while enjoying some left over candy corn. We counted together each of our friends' pieces of

candy. Our friends each colored a page for our class book about fire. Thursday we got a ride on the fire truck. We had lots of fun exploring the truck. We thanked the firemen for serving our community and giving us a fun ride around town.

Anchored in Christ, Mrs. Selle, SSLC Director

Mrs. Bernau's News: PreK-4

Each day in our Jesus time we are reminded of the love that God has for us. Our Bible story was God's promise to Abraham to give him descendants as numerous as the stars in the sky. We are all cherished children of God. In baptism we celebrate new life in Christ Jesus. October is "Fire Safety" month. This week the fire department visited us on Thursday morning. Thank you so much to our Gaylord Fire Department. Our class has been working on classifications of leaves by size and color. We also learned about Columbus Day and the three boats that sailed from Spain: the Nina, the Pinta, and the Santa Maria. Our class has been working on listening skills. They are working on one and two-step directions to see how well they can listen. This helps them to be ready for school.

Relying on God's strength, Mrs. Bernau

Mrs. Heine's News - KindergartenThe

Kindergarten class finished their special drawing books for numbers 1-10 and took them home. They worked hard on these a number of days and are proud of their work. We paid special attention to correcting any numbers that were reversed. We're continuing to work on our autumn hallway scene and are excited to see changes each week from our group effort. A special treat this week was a visit from the firemen. Many valuable facts and safety procedures were learned. Thank you, Gaylord area firemen, for your valuable service. We worked on a large amount of music this week. Peterson's funeral on Wed. morning, we sang "Amazing Grace", "Beautiful Savior", and "Jesus Loves Me". We practiced "Praise to the Lord, the Almighty" (hymn 790) for church on Sunday, Oct. 14th. Hope to see you all in church.

In His service, Mrs. Heine

Míss Goltermann's News: Gr. 1-2

While we're waiting for the rain to go away, we have been busy with many things in the classroom.

We have completed our first Bible story book and concluded the week with a study on The Armor of God. Next week we will begin our study following God's people on their journey to the Promised Land. We are learning more about an author's purpose for writing such as an informational text, realistic fiction, fiction, etc. In art we completed a drawing project of a scarecrow and used our water color paints to decorate. Very exciting! Math has brought us new math facts and number sentences. Patriotic holidays have been our focus for social studies starting with Presidents' Day. Students sing this Sunday in church. See you there!

Blessings,
Miss Goltermann

Míss Wenninger: Gr. 3-4

This week in class we talked about the importance of being able to properly type and use computers for many jobs and professions in life. The third and fourth grade students started their typing class on their Chromebooks. If they use a computer at home, please encourage them to practice and to type properly. Students may bring a mouse and headphones to school to personally use with their Chromebooks. Midterm report cards were sent home this week. Please sign and return to school with your child. Grades are also entered online daily/weekly for you to see your child's progress. Since we have a short week of school next week, memory will be recited on Wednesday.

In His Strength, Miss Wenninger

Mrs. Scharf's News: Gr. 5-8

What a privilege to sing for Pete Peterson's funeral on Wednesday. The 5-8th graders had just sung to him the week before. Sharing God's message in word or song is part of who we are at ILS. School is more than just learning how to read, write, and do math! Hearing and sharing the Gospel is for eternity! We still do the "earthly" subjects. The 7-8th graders started the book Nothing but the Truth in literature. It has a very different format, but should prove interesting!

Relying on God's strength, Mrs. Scharf

	·	